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Area artists wanted for spring community arts fair

Accounting scholarship application open

Thompson, ROE #11 to emphasize school safety and security

Lake Land College 
to host broadcast 
communication 
open house
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Official Notice is hereby given that the Annual Meeting of 
the Douglas County Farm Bureau will be held on Thursday, 
March 16, 2023 beginning at 5:30 p.m. at Yoder’s Kitchen, 
Arthur, Illinois for the purpose of hearing reports from 
officers and employees and electing District Directors from 
District 1, 2 and 3, and conducting any other business which 
may properly come before the meeting.

Jeffrey Young, Secretary
Douglas County Farm Bureau

published 02/22, 03/01/2023

Calling all artists in Arthur 
and other surrounding com-
munities.

A fundraiser to help sup-
port outreach endeavors in 
the Arthur Community will be 
holding its first ever Annual 
Spring Community Creative 
Arts Fair. 

The goal of the fundraiser 
is to raise money for the out-
reach programs that AUMC 
(Arthur United Methodist 
Church) uses as its ministry 
to help the community. Those 
programs include the  AUMC 

Food Pantry, Wednesday Night 
Community Meals, God’s Clos-
et, the youth programs and 
the Arthur Ministerial Associ-
ation. 

With its Administrative As-
sistant Ariana R Cherry being 
an avid lover of the arts and 
an artist herself, and Pastor Jill 
Bunker’s husband, Ken who 
also has a talent for art, the 
two couldn’t think of a better 
and more unique way to raise 
money for community out-
reach. 

While there is an art gal-

lery with very beautiful 
pieces of art in Arthur (Jerry 
Winters Gallery), Cherry no-
ticed there really hasn’t been 
many programs in the com-
munity that both involve and 
support area artists. So she 
wanted to create a fair where 
both amateur and profes-
sional artists could gather 
together to both sell their art 
and help support community 
outreach. 

There will be no fees for 
artists to have a booth at the 
art fair. Artists may donate a 

percentage of their earnings 
to the cause, but it will not be 
required. Tables and chairs 
are available for artists to use 
to set up their booths. More 
information will be given to 
those who are interested in 
signing up for the art fair. 

One way that the art fair 
will be raising money is by 
choosing a “People’s Choice 
Award.” Each art vendor will 
have a jar at their booth and 
visitors will be able to leave 
a monetary donation in the 
jar of their favorite artist. The 

artist with the most money 
in their jar will be the winner 
and will win an award.  Dona-
tions to browse and shop at 
the art fair will also be taken at 
the door. 

The Spring Communi-
ty Creative Arts Fair will be 
held in the Fellowship Hall at 
the Arthur United Methodist 
Church. They are in search 
of 10 artists who are inter-
ested in participating. Am-
ateurs are welcome-as well 
any high school art students!  
The tentative date for the art 

fair is Saturday, May 6 from 
1–6 p.m. 

If you are an artist and 
would like a chance to sup-
port this new endeavor and 
fundraising opportunity, then 
you can contact either Ariana 
Cherry or Pastor Jill by calling 
the Arthur United Methodist 
Church at 543-3159 or send-
ing an email to the arthurunit-
edmethodistchurch@gmail.
com. The cut-off date to sign 
up as an art vendor at the art 
fair is March 25.

In a continued effort to pro-
vide valuable resources to ac-
counting students and

increase the pipeline of fu-
ture certified public accoun-
tants (CPAs), the Illinois CPA 
Society and CPA

Endowment Fund of Illinois 
are excited to announce appli-
cations are now being accept-
ed for more than

40 scholarships ranging 
from $1,000 to $4,000 each 
that will be awarded for the 
2023-2024 academic

year.
These scholarships provide 

essential financial assistance 
to qualifying accounting stu-
dents across the

state of Illinois and reward 
them for their hard work and 
academic success. Applicants 
must be junior,

senior, or graduate-level ac-
counting students enrolled at 
Illinois colleges or universities 
who

demonstrate financial need, 
academic achievement, and 
leadership qualities. There is 
just one

application to submit for 
any or all scholarships for 
which the student is eligible. 
The application

deadline for the following 
scholarships is April 1, 2023:

• Illinois CPA Society Ac-
counting Scholarships for se-
niors or graduate students.

• Herman J. Neal Account-
ing Scholarships for Black/
African American juniors, se-
niors, or

graduate students.
• James A. Sikich Visionary 

Scholarships for seniors or 
graduate students.

• Women’s Executive Com-
mittee Advancing Women in 
Accounting Scholarships for 
female

seniors or graduate stu-
dents.

“As the first in my family to 

go to college, I had little direc-
tion. These resources empow-
ered me, inspired

me to continue my educa-
tion, and influenced my deci-
sion to pursue the CPA creden-
tial,” says Solean

Nunez, a Western Illinois 
University student and recent 
scholarship recipient. “I en-

courage eligible
accounting students to ap-

ply for these scholarships. The 
Illinois CPA Society and CPA 
Endowment Fund

of Illinois’ support can be 
lifechanging.”

For more scholarship in-
formation, please visit www.
icpas.org/scholarships.

The Lake Land College 
Broadcast Communication 
department will be hosting an 
open house Friday, March 24 
from 12-2 p.m. The event will 
take place after Laker Visit 
Day and a light lunch will be 
served.

Attendees will have the op-
portunity to tour the college’s 
student-run FM radio station, 
WLKL 89.9, The Max Alterna-
tive; TV studio and produc-
tion control room; and view 
professional audio equipment 
and state-of-the-art camera 
and video equipment as well 
as industry-standard digital 
editing software.

Registration for the event is 
now open at  lakelandcollege.
edu/visit.

“Anyone who has interest 
in this field is encouraged to 
register,” Greg Powers, speech 
communication/broadcast-
ing instructor and director of 
broadcast operations, said. 
“Our guests will have the 
chance to explore our studios 
and learn more about the 
many opportunities for ca-
reers in this field.”

Students in the Broadcast 
Communication program 
can earn an associate degree 

leading to either immediate 
employment or transfer to a 
four-year university. Students 
can also choose among three 
certificate programs.

“Lake Land College is one 
of only a few places where you 
get started within the first two 
weeks gaining a sense of com-
fort behind a microphone and 
on screen,” Powers said.

Those interested in fulfill-
ing general elective credits can 
enroll in department classes 
throughout the year. Oppor-
tunities within the curriculum 
include broadcasting live on 
WLKL 89.9 The Max Alterna-
tive, anchoring a newscast, 
using equipment in the TV 
production control room and 
studio, creating a podcast, re-
cording and listening to an 
audio spot using professional 
audio equipment, operating 
state-of-the-art camera and 
video equipment and experi-
menting with industry-stan-
dard digital editing software.

For more information on 
the Broadcast Communication

Open House or program, 
contact Powers at  gpowers@
lakelandcollege.edu  or call 
217-234-5335 or register 
at lakelandcollege.edu/visit.

School safety and securi-
ty is being widely prioritized 
across the nation and the Re-
gional Office of Education #11 
is without exception. 

As Regional Superinten-
dent, Dr. Kyle Thompson said 
he sought to begin a school 
safety and security initiative as 
it was imperative that school 
district leaders and elected 
law enforcement leaders build 
collaborative relationships 
and partnerships. 

In January, Sheriffs from all 
seven counties in the region 
attended a roundtable with 
nearly 30 superintendents 
and agency directors in at-
tendance, engaging in conver-
sation, sharing concerns, and 
solidifying their multidisci-
plinary commitment to school 
safety. Clark County Sheriff Bill 
Brown acknowledged, “They 
(our superintendents) defi-
nitely take the safety of our 
students very seriously. This 
meeting that was coordinat-
ed by the Regional Office was 
very beneficial to all of us.” 
Coles County Sheriff Kent Mar-
tin agreed, “This was a great 
opportunity to learn what su-
perintendents are concerned 
about and share what we (law 
enforcement) are seeing in the 
field.” 

Over the course of the next 
9 months, ROE #11 will be 
hosting a myriad of profes-
sional development opportu-
nities on the topic of school 
safety and security, partnering 
with experts to provide the 
necessary training and re-
sources to address the gamut 
of safety and security needs 
of our school districts. “A pro-
ductive learning environment 
for students is first and fore-
most a safe and secure learn-

ing environment,” Thompson 
said. “It is our responsibility 
to help our schools provide 
learning environments as safe 
and as secure as possible, and 
we hope these training oppor-
tunities this year show we are 
taking that job seriously.” 

In late February, we are 
bringing Dr. Steve Webb, 2021 
National Safe School Leader-
ship Award Winner, board cer-
tified Workplace Violence and 
Threat Assessment Specialist, 
and author of the book Educa-
tion in a Violent World, to the 
region for a Site Vulnerability 
Assessment training. District 
teams including superinten-
dents, principals, counselors, 
social workers, school re-
source officers, and other des-
ignated staff are encouraged 
to attend and participate in 
this half-day training. From Dr. 
Webb: “As we learn more about 
the tragedy in Uvalde, TX, it is 
important to understand the 
impact that school specific 
vulnerability assessments can 
have on school safety and pro-
tecting students. Current chal-
lenges to school safety practic-
es and the steps necessary to 
conduct basic site vulnerabili-
ty assessments in our schools 
will be outlined. This training 
will also provide a vulnerabil-
ity assessment simulation for 
better understanding.” 

During our March superin-
tendents meeting, Detective 
Rich Wistocki will be pre-
senting a keynote titled ‘Ap-
propriate Protocol for School 
Staff in Sexting/Cyberbully-
ing Incidents.’ Additionally, 
a March session for teachers 
titled ‘Keeping Students Safe 
by Staying Up to Date’ will 
contain two separate presen-
tations. First, Alyssa Castle-

man from the Office of the At-
torney General will provide an 
overview of Internet Crimes 
Against Children (ICAC). Then, 
local officers Erica Roa and 
Brett Compton will relive their 
popular Regional Institute 
Day session titled ‘Response 
Options for Active Shooters 
& Current Drug & Alcohol 
Trends.’ 

In May, we will host a two-
day training titled ‘Identifying 
and Intercepting School Vio-
lence through Cyber-Investi-
gation’ with Det. Rich Wistocki. 
District teams are encouraged 
to attend and participate in 
this two-day training. From 
Det. Wistocki: “Law enforce-
ment and school officials must 
know how to proactively re-
spond to threats of school vi-
olence online, especially when 
there is “leakage” threatening 
students and school person-
nel. Being trained to identify 
the perpetrator immediate-
ly provides law enforcement 
and school officials the ability 
to act quickly and effectively 
to reduce the threat of school 
shootings and other forms of 
violence.” 

In August, Dr. Steve Webb 
will return to the region for 
a Student Behavioral Threat 
Assessment training. District 
teams are encouraged to at-
tend and participate in this 
training in which Dr. Steve 
Webb will describe current is-
sues and challenges with con-
ducting behavioral threat as-
sessments in our schools and 
what we can do to enhance our 
“Learner Mindset” in creating 
an effective behavioral threat 
assessment process. This 
training will analyze and uti-
lize research-based threat as-
sessment systems Salem-Keiz-

er-Webb and Comprehensive 
School Threat Assessment 
Guidelines (CSTAG).” 

Detective Rich Wistocki will 
return again in September to 
address some of our students 
in ROE #11. While it is impos-
sible for him to reach all stu-
dents across the region in two 
days, he will be traveling to 
various auditoriums to pres-
ent ‘Being Safe Online with my 
Devices and Gaming System’ 
to students. Also in September, 
ROE #11 will be hosting Ad-
ministrator Academy #1231 
School Security: A Proactive 
and Holistic Approach. This 
academy is presented by for-
mer educator and current Vice 
President of Facility Engineer-
ing Associates, Paul Timm. 
Timm’s presentation will 
center on keys to providing a 
safe learning environment for 
students, staff, and visitors. 
Attendees will learn the most 
effective and affordable ways 
to improve school security 
and emergency preparedness. 
Those participating will ben-
efit from proven strategies on 
topics such as active shooter, 
video surveillance, and grant 
funding as well as learn how 
to address current vulnerabil-
ities, implement site-specific 
strategies, and access the lat-
est helpful resources. 

“My hope is when we 
have finished these trainings 
throughout the year, all of our 
administrative teams in ROE 
#11 feel they are prepared to 
keep our schools safe and se-
cure, and our parents know we 
have worked together to make 
safe learning a top priority. We 
look forward to bringing ev-
eryone together to learn from 
experts about how to keep our 
schools safer and more secure, 

every day,” Thompson said. 
The Regional Office of Educa-
tion #11 will continue to pri-
oritize the safety of its school 
districts and is dedicated to 
facilitating ongoing collabora-
tion with district leaders, law 
enforcement, and communi-
ties. The safety of our schools 

is a shared responsibility and 
depends on all of us. 

For more information about 
the ROE #11 School Safety 
and Security Initiative, please 
contact Regional Superinten-
dent Dr. Kyle Thompson at 
(217)348-0151 or via email at 
kthompson@roe11.org.


